

November 2, 2017

City Council President Joseph P. Lopes, and Honorable Members of the City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Council President Lopes and Honorable Members of the City Council:

I am submitting for your approval an ORDER that the sum of FIFTY TWO THOUSAND DOLLARS (\$52,000) now standing to the credit of the account from AIRPORT STABILIZATION FUND be and the same is hereby transferred and appropriated to as follows:

AIRPORT SALARIES AND WAGES\$52,000

To be certified and approved by the Department Head

This order funds the contract between the City of New Bedford and Local 851 - American Federation of State, County and Municipal Employees as well as costs associated with an employee settlement.

Sincerely

Jonathan E. Mitchell

JFM/smt



CITY OF NEW BEDFORD

CITY COUNCIL

November 9, 2017

ORDERED: That the sum of **FIFTY TWO THOUSAND DOLLARS** (\$52,000) now standing to the credit of the account from **AIRPORT STABILIZATION FUND** be and the same is hereby transferred and appropriated to as follows:

AIRPORT SALARIES AND WAGES\$52,000

To be certified and approved by the Department Head



November 1, 2017

Jonathan F. Mitchell, Mayor City of New Bedford City Hall 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Mayor Mitchell:

I am requesting a transfer in the amount of \$52,000.00 from our Stabilization Fund account to our Payroll account.

This transfer is necessary to fund the recently approved AFSCME contract and to fund an employee settlement cost.

Sincerely,

Airport Manager

New Bedford Regional Airport